

November 8, 2005

Normandy Farms Campground c/o Doris Daniels, Dan Daniels, Scott Daniels 72 West Street Foxboro, MA 02035

Dear Doris, Dan, & Scott,

This is a note of thanks to express to you how much we appreciate Normandy Farms Campground's support of the Autumn Fest event at the Cocasset River Recreation Area. Once again, the hayride was considered one of the favorite activities of the whole event! The obvious enjoyment was seen when the Autumn Fest was over at 3pm, and the hayride was still running at 3:30pm completely filled with people. The hayride event truly gives the event the "festival atmosphere" we were trying to create.

Approximately six hundred people attended which is a huge jump from the number of participants last year. Thirty-eight new families received FOCSA family memberships, and twenty families renewed from last year. More and more people are becoming aware of the park, and with more events such as this one, it will be known as a place to "have a good time, in a nice community environment".

We are so happy the weather turned out as good as it did. We've put in an order for the same for next year. The people seemed to have a wonderful time. The costume parade had close to 80 children participating, the square dancing was very popular, as was the pie baking competition, and the pumpkin-carving exhibition. The variety of booths this year was quite extensive.

So on behalf of FOCSA, and the Recreation Department, I want to extend our sincerest thank you for your contributions to the success of the second Autumn Fest. You guys are really terrific.

Very sincerely,

Chuck Drayton

Friends of Camp St. Augustine